Regional School District 13

Board of Education

Finance Committee 
Minutes of the special meeting of June 26, 2013

In the conference room at the Superintendent’s Office

Committee Members Present: Robert Fulton, Joseph Octherski, Jeremy Renninghoff (left the meeting at 6:38pm)
Member Absent: Mary Jane Parsons

Other Board Members Present: Kerrie Flanagan, Nancy Boyle (left the meeting at 6:35pm)
Also Present: Ronald Melnik, Interim Superintendent Ernest Perlini
The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by Bob Fulton.  The delay to the start of the meeting was the result of the late ending of the Personnel Policies Meeting that preceded the Finance Committee Meeting. 
I. Public Comment:  There was no comment from the public.
II. Approval of the Agenda: Jeremy Renninghoff moved the agenda for the June 26, 2013 Finance Committee meeting be approved.  Joe Ochterski seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

III. Approval of Minutes May 22, 2013: Jeremy Renninghoff moved to approve the May 22, 2013 minutes.  Joe Ochterski seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

IV. Discussion of Facilities Utilization Study/Contractor Qualifications and Selections Criteria: Ron Melnik distributed a form suggesting the criteria for assessing various firms submitting proposals to the RFP. The committee reviewed each of the criteria recommendation areas and weight.  The general areas discussed included the ability to complete the project within the timeframe, the demographics, the ability to look at future changes in education, communication to the committee, and experience on how to accurately check a reference.  All recommended changes will be included in the criteria for evaluating proposals.  Mr. Melnik will make the necessary documents.  Mr. Melnik will suggest to the committee a schedule for reviewing proposals. 

V. Discussion of Capital Reserve, Reserve Reconciliation and Planned Fiscal Year 2013-14 Reserve Expenditures: Mr. Melnik sent a listing of the anticipated capital expenditures for 2013-14. There was discussion about the security camera installation and fencing. There was also discussion concerning the replacement of the hallway carpet with VCT at Brewster School.  The Board of Education approved the continuation of the Brewster floor project as approved by the Building and Grounds Committee. 
VI. Adjournment: Joe Ochterski made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:05pm.  The motion passed unanimously.
